Conversations about ECE as a Recognized Profession: 
Listening to the ECE Workforce
As of the end of December, with twenty conversations under our belts, it’s been fascinating to hear the range of thoughts and questions people have. In the same conversation participants wondered if becoming a recognized profession might result in people leaving the workforce, and they also predicted that professionalizing could attract more people into the field. Sounds like a contradiction, but could both things be true? Read more about how these conversations are set up and emerging themes from the ECE workforce.
**********************
Following conversations at September’s Starting Points Network Leaders meeting and October’s VTAEYC Conference, we’ve begun responding to those interested in hosting similar conversations with their groups around the state. November’s conversations were hosted by:
· Starting Points Child Care Provider Network, Springfield
· Director’s Group, Springfield
· Starting Points Director’s Network, Rutland
· Child Care Network, Arlington
· Fundamentals classes, Bennington and Upper Valley
· Pine Street Preschool, Springfield
· Early Ed/ Head Start, Brattleboro area
· Bridging the Divide owners group, Williston
· Parent Child Center/ BBF Council, Springfield area
· Sunrise Family Resource Center, Bennington
· Early Care Cooperative Leadership meeting, Rutland region
Each session began with the VTAEYC facilitator sharing some context: In what ways is the current ECE workforce fragmented? What are the resulting problems? What work is underway at the national level to address this fragmentation? What defines a “profession” anyway? What choices are before us?
Participants then engaged in structured conversation, ensuring all voices were heard and valued, sharing both excitement and worries about the possibility of the ECE workforce moving toward becoming a recognized profession. What have we heard so far about ECE becoming a recognized professional field of practice? 
Foremost, we are hearing excitement that ECE’s hard and essential work with young children and families will be more well-understood, valued and respected—by the public at large, by parents, and also by “the profession itself.” With this recognition, participants envision a future with increased public funding, a higher level of pay, more cohesive standards and terminology, clearer roles and responsibilities, greater equity for children and families, and the ability to attract more people to the profession. 
Participants also express a range of concerns and questions: How will professionalizing happen? Who will oversee it? Where will the money come from?  Concerns include:
· Ensuring adequate funding for all aspects of professionalizing the workforce
· Managing the transition in a thoughtful and supportive way
· Not losing programs and capacity
· Taking into account the stress of recent changes, mandates, new regulations, etc.
· Identifying leadership; ensuring the role of the ECE workforce in driving this work
· Clarifying how standards for program quality and professional qualifications will be decided
· Ensuring required education is available, affordable and attainable; including flexible options
These are important concerns and questions to which the answers are not yet clear. As conversations continue around the state, we will continue to listen, to learn, and to gauge both the level of excitement about becoming a recognized profession and the collective will to figure out the way forward. 
Conversations scheduled in January are listed below. In-progress are dates in the Northeast Kingdom and other regions less represented here.
· Children Unlimited, Williston
· Provider Network, Castleton
· Apple Tree Learning Center, Stowe
· Head Start, Bennington County
· Northshire Day School, Manchester
· Starting Points Network, Randolph 
· Starting Points Leader Network, Bennington
· Clubhouse Kids, Morrisville
· Webinars on Tuesdays 1-2 p.m. and Thursdays 6-7 p.m. To register: http://vaeyc.org/professionalizing-events/
